MINUTES OF THE 54th ANNUAL GENERAL MEETING
held in Cliff House Salcombe on Tuesday August 3rd 2021at 6.45 p.m.

Committee members present :-  Chairman Jonathan Britton (Y173),   Stephen Galvin (Y99),

 Michael Knowles (Y15),  Mike Whitehouse (Y171),  Andrew Stirling (Y74)

 John Donovan (Hon Measurer),  Allyson Lofts (Hon Secretary)

Apologies for absence were received from Juanita Greenhill, Clive Jacobs (Y172)

 Malcolm Squire (Y173) and John McLaren (Y84)

The Chairman Jonathan Britton welcomed everyone to the meeting  two years since the last A.G.M

due to pandemic restrictions last year. He requested that Andy Savell (Y187) Commodore of SYC pass on thanks to the Club officers and staff for keeping the club going through such difficult times.

The Minutes of the 2019 A.G.M. were adopted.  Proposer :-  David Sworder (Y89) seconded by David Fitzsimmons (Y89)

Matters Arising
 The question whether we should allow sailmaker in-house certification of sails had received only support so we will register to join the scheme. Geof Gilson (Y170) questioned whether the system applied to classes such as Salcombe Yawls . The Chairman confirmed that we were covered and the majority of the sailmakers we use are in the scheme. Sails made by sailmakers not in the scheme will  have to be measured by an official Measurer, as now.

The approved change will be incorporated in our Class Rules.
The Accounts 2019 /2020 were adopted.  Proposer :- Barney Greenhill (Y138), seconded by 

 James Simpson (Y105)

Chairman’s Address
On his retirement from  Office two years ago the previous Chairman gave a very long list of activities which the Association had taken part in over his 4 year term.   Since then there has been relatively little to report as a result of the pandemic.  A slimmed down Regatta limited to Club members was held in 2020 and the May Opens were held this year .  A dinner in Hope Cove was held prior to lockdown but since then, until very recently, there have been no social gatherings possible.

As a result, the Association funds have grown and it is proposed that this will be used to subsidise a band to play at next years post AGM event.

A very succesful training weekend was held with Richard Whitworth last month. Andrew Stirling was thanked for organising this.

The Salcombe Yawl fleet and Owners' Association are in good health with  many boats changing ownership and 14 new Association members so far this year. This year's Regatta entry of 47 boats is the highest for several years.

Tribute was paid to Spud Rowsell who passed away earlier in the year.His influence in the sailing world as well as in Salcombe Yawls will be missed. His book  “Living my dreams”

is being sold by Clive Jacobs for charity.

The Chairman expressed  very great thanks to Andrew Stirling who is retiring from the Committee having completed this term of  office – one of many including  4 years as Chairman.  He has run the website – which he has agreed to continue, edited the magazine, helped with Yawl weighing and organised training weekends.

An appeal was issued for a volunteer to take on the magazine editing. (Martin Beck later agreed to assist in this.)

The Chairman also thanked John Donovan, Allyson Lofts and Nick Walker for producing the Yawl Magazine.
Election of  Committee members
Andrew Stirling retired from the Committee having served his term of office

Will Henderson was elected to serve on the Committee. Proposer :- Andrew Reed (Y167), seconded by David Sworder

Andrew Squire was elected to serve as Honorary Technical Advisor. 

 Proposer :- David Greening (Y177) seconded by Mark Jephcott (Y148)

Allyson Lofts was re-elected as Hon. Sec. Proposer :- Mike Whitehouse (Y171), seconded by Darius Panahy (Y152)

John Donovan was re-elected as Hon Measurer  Proposer :-Dan Bridger  (Y159), seconded by Alastair Harrison (Y123)         All votes unanimous.

Discussion on current rule specification of the boom and possible amendment.
An email explaining this matter had been sent to members 5/07/21

The intent of the current rule is clear but the way it is worded makes it open to different interpretations so the intention is to rewrite it for clarity.

The overriding rule on spars is that they must be made of solid wood.

Andrew Stirling asked if there should be a minimum width? 

 - Yes.

Mark Jephcott asked if it would be simpler to have a minimum weight? 

Weight would vary with wood used and fittings would also have to be specified since some booms have a metal sleeve.

David Greening expressed his concern about Mast rules and wants a weight rule to prevent a price race if for example solid balsa encased in carbon was produced.

Will Henderson said the fewer rules the better.  Stop overengineering.

The Chairman said the best compromise was a specification of solid wood , minimum and maximum size envelope. The proposal will be drawn up and circulated.

A show of hands indicated all in favour.

Mark Jephcott enquired whether any current booms that fail the new specification would be “grandfathered”

Yes. Anyone with a boom that falls outside the new specification was asked to contact the Committee.

Discussion on the introduction of a classic rig
The Chairman had issued a note on this with the A.G.M. notice.

A standard classic rig, less powerful than the current rig would make the Yawl more manageable in windy conditions. The current rules specify maximum dimensions so smaller sails of any design can be used but a standard design of smaller sail could be useful in that they would be designed for the purpose and could be ordered “off the shelf”.

The Chairman said that the feedback from the discussion fell into 3 categories
  1)  Those in support felt that the proposal would encourage greater participation across a variety                  of wind strengths and conditions, encourage inexperienced sailors into the class and extend their        sailing lifetime.

  2)  Some pointed out that sailing with a smaller sail is an option which some already take, and that a formal spec was unnecessary,

  3)  those against generally expressed concerns that having a formal smaller rig would further fragment the class and open up the possibility that the harbour office would insist on using the smaller rig for safety reasons in stronger winds and was potentially therefore the thin end of the wedge. 
Andy Savell said that harbour authority is creeping in but he doubted this would be enforced.

A discussion was held. Dan Bridger said that Devon Yawls sail with a smaller sail and we could try one of these.

North Sails  have already agreed to carry out design work.

It was stressed that it would be  entirely voluntary in use and will not introduce a separate class of Salcombe Yawl.

Andy Savell said that there can be no harm in introducing a smaller sail, there will be no rule that it has to be used and we can already race with  a sail smaller than the maximum dimensions.

Barney Greenhill said that few Yawls sail at the beginning and end of the club racing season when it is often windier.  The class will benefit if they can participate more safely.
The term “Classic” is being used because it is returning towards the original sail size when  Salcombe Yawls first evolved.

Although specifications can be set in order to produce a standard size, it will be separate to the rules since it is within the envelope of the current rules.

A show of hands showed general agreement in progressing.  

 A.O.B 
Andrew Stirling reported that a Baltic Exchange weekend will take place on October 16th/17th
He hopes that about 10 Yawls will be offered for use and the Harbour Authority has given permission for these Yawls to remain in the Boat Park until this event. The Lifeboat will be taking visitors for trips, there will be a display of old lifeboats and a big party at the Winking Prawn.
There being no other business the meeting closed at 7.30p.m.

